
Report from Administration 
 
4 May 2021 

 
 Fiscal year ended Mar 31st 

o Washer and dryer for Learning Centre and Physical Education  
o Replacement LED projectors 
o Replacement whiteboards 
o Scan N Cut Machine for Tech Ed 

 Term 2 report cards went home April 1st via email link 
 Parent-teacher phone calls took place on Apr 8th 
 4th fire drill on Apr 15th 
 Closed Apr 23rd due to Covid-19 in the community 
 Made the switch to online learning on April 28th 
 Following direction from province and Public Health and will continue to monitor and update families 
 Transition meetings scheduled with Caldwell, Colby and Astral Drive Elementary schools this week 
 Transition meeting with Auburn scheduled for May 20th 
 Configuration – 17 homeroom classes next year (1 less than this year) 

o Staffing season will get underway next week with 1st round of permanent postings May 12th  
 
Student Success Planning (SSP) 

 Based on a school self-reflection, we have identified 2 action steps in our work to interrupt anti-Black 
racism: 

o Identify opportunities to encourage and listen to student voices regarding anti-Black racism; 
and plan targeted responses to address concerns 

o Offer opportunities for students of African Descent to come together for social and educational 
opportunities, support and feedback   

 
Staff Learning 

 Professional Learning the morning of April 8th focussed on Black Lives Matter and building a more 
inclusive learning environment 

 Lisa V attended part 2 & 3 of PD sessions on Curriculum Renewal for grade 7&8, which will be 
implemented in all Halifax Regionals schools Sep 2021 

 
Upcoming Meetings: June 1 


